
In the Matter of Xcel Energy’s Petition for Approval of a Power 
Purchase Agreement (PPA) between Northern States Power Company 
and St. Paul Cogeneration, LLC (SPC). PUC Docket No. E002/M-21-590 
 
Commissioner Tuma offers the following new Decision Option #9: 

 
TUMA NEW 9: 
Pursuant to a statutory obligation under 216B.2424 5c(d) to reduce the cost of generating 
electricity, St. Paul Cogeneration shall increase tipping fees from their feedstock suppliers. By 
March 1, 2025 St. Paul Cogeneration and Xcel shall file a plan with the Commission to increase 
tipping fees and how that will be refunded to Xcel ratepayers. 

 
 


